January 19, 2022 【to All Students and Faculty Members of Tenri University】

Regarding class format after January 27 (Thursday)

Tenri University Novel Coronavirus Emergency Response Headquarters Director-general (President) Noriaki Nagao

On January 18, we have decided the following at] the 37th Novel Coronavirus Emergency Response Headquarters Meeting

1. Based on the activity guideline, the phase will be "III" from January 27

Comprehensively judging the current infection status in Nara, Osaka, and Kyoto prefectures, the activity guideline of our University will be "Phase III" from January 27 (Thursday).

However, please note that there is a rapid spread of infection since the new year has begun, so depending on the subject, the instructor in charge may contact you regarding the change in class format.

In addition, the fall semester final examination from January 27—when Phase III will be enforced—will be conducted upon taking measures to prevent the spread of infection, but the examination implementation method may change depending on the class subject. Please check for notifications from instructors in charge of your class, as well as from the University.

*In the future, if the infection status changes, we will notify you promptly.

- Tenri University activity guideline in relation to the spread of COVID-19 (Revised edition as of January 27,2022) (PDF)
- 2. There will be limits to the usage time of on-campus facilities, and other restrictions

Students, faculty, and staff are requested to fill out the health checklist

and behavior record chart.

The open hours for the Information Library and Computer Lab will be shortened. Those using the joint laboratories are requested to be extra careful about following the safety measures.

In principle, school affairs business trips such as solicitations are prohibited. If the business trip is absolutely necessary, permission must be obtained from the head of the Traveler's Department.

- Regarding the Use of On-campus Facilities (Revised edition as of January 27,2022) (PDF)
- COVID-19 Health Check Chart & Action Record (PDF)

3. Please continue to take thorough measures to reduce the risk of infection, and work on preventing infection

The rapid spread of infection due to the Omicron stain has been reported nationwide. It has been reported that even those who have been fully vaccinated are getting infected. It is necessary for each to take infection control measures seriously and break the chain of infection.

The Nara Prefecture homepage linked below calls for thorough efforts to reduce the risk of infection and consideration for infection prevention. Please refer to the link below and be sure that each individual take preventive measures for infection.

- Nara Prefectural official website
- 4. Thorough consideration for students who use public transportation and students who are anxious about attending face-to-face classes

Due to COVID-19, it is understandable that some students will have difficulties coming to campus due to various reasons.

Tenri University has requested faculty members to secure opportunities to attend face-to-face lessons through online distribution and post-

distribution of lecture videos, taking into consideration the circumstances of the students, without forcing them to physically come to the classrooms.

If you are anxious about attending face-to-face classes, please consult your class teacher and ask for instructions.

Also, if you feel unwell, please check the "<Tenri University> Coronavirus Infectious Disease Response Flow Chart" and contact the instructor in charge of the class or the Student Affairs Section to consult about the class you are taking.

• <u><Tenri University</u> Coronavirus Intectious Disease Response Flow chart (PDF)